DURHAM COUNTY COUNCIL

At a Meeting of Area Planning Committee (South and West) held in Council Chamber,
County Hall, Durham on Thursday 18 January 2018 at 1.00 pm
Present:

Councillor H Nicholson (Chairman)

Members of the Committee:

Councillors J Atkinson, D Bell, L Brown, J Clare (Vice-Chairman), C Martin, A Patterson,
G Richardson, L Taylor and F Tinsley

1 Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Huntington, Shuttleworth and
Zair.

2 Substitute Members

There were no substitute Members in attendance.
3 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.
4 Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 14 December 2017 were agreed as a correct
record and signed by the Chairman.

5 DM/17/03662/FPA - Land at Wordsworth Road, Chilton, Co Durham

The Committee considered a report of the Planning Officer regarding an application
for the erection of 18 bungalows on land at Wordsworth Road, Chilton, Co Durham
(for copy see file of Minutes).

M O’Sullivan, Planning Officer gave a detailed presentation of the application which
included a site location plan, aerial photograph of the site, site photographs,
proposed site plan and plans and elevations.

The Planning Officer informed the Committee that since the publication of the
report, the applicant had submitted a gas report which would require the proposed
Condition 11 to be amended to reflect this.



Councillor G Richardson informed the Committee that the application had met with
no objection and moved approval.

Councillor Brown asked whether consultation had taken place with the Clinical
Commissioning Group regarding GP provision in the area. The Planning Officer
replied that the size of the proposed development was such that it did not require
consultation regarding GP provision to take place.

Councillor Clare informed the Committee that there was a demand for bungalows.
There were no objections to the proposed development, which was on a brownfield
site. Councillor Clare seconded approval of the application.

Upon a vote being taken it was

Resolved:

That the application be approved subject to completion of a Section 106 Obligation
to secure the retention of 2 affordable units and the Conditions, as amended,
contained in the report.



